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Mr. Martin O’Looney 

On behalf of Woodville Pig Farms Limited 
 
 
 

12 October 2021       Reg. No.: P0467-03 

 

Further Notice under the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013, in respect 

of a licence review from Woodville Pig Farms Limited for an installation located at  

Woodville and Ballyknockane, Ballymackey, Nenagh, County Tipperary. 

 

 

Dear Mr. O’Looney, 
 

I refer to the EPA’s notice of 20th August 2021 requesting information in respect of your 

licence review  application and your partial response of 17th September 2021. The reasons 

for the delay in submission of a full response are noted.  

 

Please note the following: 

1. Maiden gilts are considered production pigs for the purposes of IE licensing. 

2. It is permissible to exclude odour and ammonia emission reduction measures in 

modelling of the emissions from existing and proposed external slurry storage tanks 

so as to present a worst case scenario, however you must include the emissions of all 

existing and proposed storage structures in the modelling and this will not in any 

way negate the necessity of all existing and proposed external slurry storage 

structures being fully compliant with BAT. Updated guidance on the modelling of 

odour emissions from intensive agricultural installations shall be published by the 

EPA in the coming weeks and if desired, this may be consulted prior to submitting 

the finalised modelling report.  

3. The resubmitted modelling report should be prepared with reference to the Air 

Dispersion Modelling from Industrial Installations Guidance Note (AG4) regarding its 

format and content 

 

It should be noted that failure to comply with this request may result in the EPA activating  

Regulation 19 of the EPA (Industrial Emissions)(Licensing) Regulation 2013 which pertains to 

Withdrawal or Abandonment of application for a licence.  

 

Your prompt attention to this matter is requested. 



 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 
Philip Stack 

Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Tel: 053 – 9160600 


